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I frequently speak about the necessity of a high-speed broadband connection in today’s world.  
One of the reasons this is so critical is the rise in video conferencing.  From Zoom parent-teacher 
conferences, to WebEx telehealth calls, to Teams work meetings, web-based video conferencing is now 
one of the primary ways we communicate, in both our personal and professional lives. 

So we must make sure that video conferencing is accessible to everyone.  The FCC is charged 
with ensuring that individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing, deafblind, or who have speech disabilities 
can communicate in a manner that is functionally equivalent to those without such disabilities.  Too often, 
as we’ve heard from our Disability Advisory Committee, that isn’t the case with video conferencing.  
Today, we take an important step to change this.  We find that all services that meet Congress’ definition 
of “interoperable video conferencing service” must be accessible to and usable by people with disabilities.  

With this important finding made, we propose performance objectives these services must meet: 
captioning, text-to-speech, and sign language interpreting, including integration with video relay service, 
or VRS.  I am glad to see that this item also takes on the critical issue of making sure that speech 
recognition systems are game-ready to transcribe the speech of all types of speakers, including those with 
accents.  

I look forward to seeing how this record develops, and to continuing to hear from the disability 
community on these issues as this process moves forward.  My thanks to the Commission staff who 
worked on this item; it has my full support. 


